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 2023-24 (Period to 1st October 2023) 

 
 
1. The overspend at quarter 2 was principally due to cyclical works at Leadenhall 

market, and professional fees, running ahead of profile. Work has been undertaken 
to identify cyclical works that can be delayed on the strategic estate which, together 
with other savings on professional fees budgets, could bring the budget back to 
break-even at year-end. An update will be provided at quarter 3. 

2. The overspend at quarter 2 comprises repairs and maintenance spend which is 
running ahead of target, plus additional energy and other premises cost which will 
be recovered from His Majesty’s Courts and Tribunals Service (HMCTS) at year-
end. 

3. The overspend comprises additional repairs and maintenance works, an 
overspend on security, together with a shortfall in service charge income due to 



voids. This has in part been partially offset by savings on professional fees and 
additional dilapidations income. 

4. This comprises an overspend on salaries due to not achieving the vacancy factor, 
and some residual savings yet to be identified. 

5. Reactive repairs and maintenance works are running ahead of profile. It is 
anticipated that the budget will be largely on target at year-end.  

6. The overspend is due to additional overtime and overspends on several premises’ 
budgets. It is anticipated that the position will be partially recovered at year-end 
through savings on some of these budget lines.  

7. The City Bridge Foundation (formerly known as Bridge House Estates) overspend 
comprises a shortfall on dilapidations income, and additional spend on cyclical 
works, partially offset by savings on security.      


